
Fish Poisoning Study Makes Progress 
ACCORDING to doctors in New 

Caledonia, cases of fish poisoning 
are an almost daily occurrence in medi­
cal practice there. Unfortunately, as one 
doctor remarked, patients rarely know 
the proper name of the fish they have 
eaten or where it was caught. Certain 
fish have a bad reputation, but how 
much this is really justified is not scien­
tifically known. It appears that large 
numbers of perfectly good fish are 
thrown back and never brought to the 
market because no-one will buy them, 
while others thought to be harmless may 
occasionally give trouble. 

This difficulty is found in many Pacific 
territories, and the University of Hawaii, 
with the assistance of the South Pacific 
Commission, has been undertaking in-

Dr. Helfrich recording details of fish caugh; 
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vestigations designed to throw light on 
this and related problems.1 

Dr. Philip Helfrich, of the Marine Re­
search Laboratory at Honolulu, has re­
cently paid a visit to Fiji and New 
Caledonia in an attempt to pinpoint the 
areas where toxic fish are found, and to 
obtain regular sources of supply for 
laboratory testing. Because of the assist­
ance willingly given by the Noumea 
Fisheries Co-operatives, he was able to 
carry out useful on-the-spot investiga­
tions and has set up a fish-testing pilot 
project in conjunction with the French 
Institute of Oceania at Noumea. 

'See South Pacific Bulletin, October, 1961, 
"Fish Poisoning In The Tropical Pacific", by 
A. H. Banner. 
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